

29th November 2021

Dear Parents and Carers.

COVID19 Update

The Prime Minister made an announcement on Saturday 27th November about the Omicron variant. Following this, schools received updated guidance on Sunday 28th November. You should have received a text from us on Sunday evening.

From today all pupils who are able to **must** wear a facemask in communal areas such as corridors and when queuing for lunch and school buses. Please support us in keeping everyone at Highshore safe. All staff, unless exempt, will also be wearing facemasks.

We will be monitoring announcements carefully and may make other changes for the safety of our young people and colleagues before the end of term.

Should you have any questions or concerns, please contact Nick Clark or me.

Yours sincerely,

Eileen Ollieuz

Headteacher